

UNIDAD EDUCATIVA LICEO CRISTIANO PENINSULAR
ITEP – ENGLISH TEST GROUP #1



Name:

Date:

GRAMMAR AND VOCABULARY PART

1 Complete the sentences about free-time activities.

- 1 My sister _____ an instrument.
- 2 We _____ to the gym every weekend.
- 3 We often _____ for a meal with our parents.
- 4 My friends _____ to a disco on Saturdays.
- 5 My brother _____ computer games in his bedroom.

3 Match the adjectives below with their opposites.

- | | |
|-----------------|----------------|
| 6 serious | e cautious |
| 7 dishonest | f energetic |
| 8 confident | g quiet |
| 9 generous | h friendly |
| | |
| () lazy | () unsociable |
| () adventurous | () selfish |
| () talkative | () shy |
| () funny | () honest |

3 Complete the sentences with the adverbs of frequency and the correct form of the verbs in parentheses.

- 10 We _____ to the movies. (go / often)
11 My sister _____ tired. (be / often)
12 She _____ shopping. (go / never)
13 They _____ to work. (drive / always)

5 Complete the sentences using the simple present or the present progressive of the verbs in parentheses.

- 14 They _____ to school every day. (go)
15 We _____ computer games at the moment. (play)
16 My sister _____ an e-mail now. (write)
17 She _____ e-mails every evening. (write)

8 Complete the questions with the gerund form of the verbs in the box.

do learn listen visit watch sing
--

- 18 Do you enjoy _____ to music?
19 Are you interested in _____ another language?
20 Are you good at _____ and dancing?
21 What things do you like _____ in your free time?
22 Do they enjoy _____ ancient monuments?
23 What kind of movies do you like _____?

Complete the sentences with the simple past form of *be* in the negative or positive, according to the word in parentheses

- 24 I _____ very tired yesterday. (yes)
25 You _____ at school on Monday. (no)
26 It _____ cold at the beach today. (yes)
27 My grandparents _____ at home today. (no)
28 Dave and I _____ in the movie theater at five o'clock. (yes)

Write sentences with *there was / there wasn't* or *there were / there weren't*. Use the information in the table.

(yes)	(no)
telephones in rich people's homes	cell phones
a market in the street on Wednesdays	a TV in my family's house
jobs in the countryside	an efficient means of communication

In 1900 ...

29 _____

30 _____

31 _____

32 _____

33 _____

34 _____

Complete the sentences with the simple past form of the verbs in the box.

come buy cost have stop try

35 My parents _____ a new car yesterday.

36 We _____ a great time at the party last night.

37 They _____ to get on the bus, but it was impossible.

38 A *Ford Model T* _____ \$360 in 1916.

39 There aren't any trams now. The service _____ in 1985.

40 You _____ to school by bike today.

Use the information in the box to complete the sentences in the simple past.

(take - affirmative) potatoes - (eat - negative) pasta - (invent - affirmative) ice cream
(travel - negative) to Thailand

41 The Italians _____ using milk.

42 The Greeks _____ in the first century.

43 Sailors _____, not fish, from Chile to Europe.

44 Christopher Columbus _____, but he traveled to many other places.

Choose was/were or am/is/are to complete the following sentences.

45 My son short in school, but now he tall.

46 you at the stadium yesterday?' 'Yes, I .

47 Yesterday Philip and Emma in London. Today they in Paris.

48 Sara and I at home that night, and you with us.

49 Yesterday we late for the concert, and today I late for class.

50 Asim born in Egypt, and I born in Birmingham.

READING PART

Read the text and choose the correct answers.

Katie and Alice Brown are twins. They live in northeastern USA, about 20 kilometers from New York. They were born on the same day and, of course, they have the same birthday – 14th April. They are 15 years old now. Although they are twin sisters, they don't look the same. Katie has long black hair, but Alice has short brown hair. They both have blue eyes. The interesting thing about Katie and Alice is that they are interested in different things and good at different things. Katie enjoys playing different sports. She's really good at playing tennis and volleyball and she's a good swimmer. Alice hates playing sports. She enjoys listening to music and she also plays an instrument. She's very good at playing the guitar. Katie is very sociable and enjoys going out for a meal with her friends or going to a disco. Alice is a bit shy. She isn't keen on going out and she enjoys staying at home, watching movies on TV or surfing the internet. At school, Katie likes learning languages. She's good at speaking French and Spanish. She hates studying math and science though, because she thinks these subjects are too difficult. She wants to travel round the world when she finishes her studies. Alice enjoys studying but she isn't good at learning languages. She can speak a little Spanish but she doesn't like learning French. Her favorite subjects are math and biology. Alice wants to study medicine when she finishes school.

- a Where do Katie and Alice live?
1) near San Francisco 2) near New York
- b How old are they?
1) 14 2) 15
- c Who has short brown hair?
1) Alice 2) Katie
- d Who is good at sports?
1) Alice 2) Katie
- e What does Alice enjoy?
1) listening to music 2) going out for a meal
- f Who is very sociable?
1) Katie 2) Alice
- g What does Katie like doing at school?
1) studying math 2) learning languages

Read the text and circle T (true) or F (false).

The Australian Adventurer

Australia is an enormous continent. It is about 4,000 kilometers from east to west. But in 1912, one man decided to travel across the continent... by bicycle! The man's name was Francis Birtles. He was born in Melbourne, Australia, in 1881 and he always loved adventure. When he was a young man, he bought a bicycle and started cycling. He rode around Australia twice and became the first person to ride a bike across the continent from west to east.

Francis became very popular and a lot of newspapers wrote stories about him. As a result, in 1926 a car manufacturing company gave him a car and asked him to drive it across Australia. He completed this amazing journey in eight days and 13 hours, and the car company sold a lot of cars because of the publicity!

Later in his life, Francis continued to have adventures. He explored the north of Australia and discovered gold, and he made two films about his adventures. When he died in 1941, Francis Birtles was a very rich man.

- a Francis Birtles cycled across Australia from east to west. T / F
- b People weren't very interested in Francis' achievements. T / F
- c Francis bought a car and drove it across Australia. T / F
- d Francis was an explorer in later life. T / F
- e During his life Francis made a lot of money. T / F

Read the email James sends to his friend, and for questions 1 to 6, fill in each gap with ONE word.

To: DomParsons@nitromail.com

From: JamesFSharp@bmail.net

Subject: Hi

Hi Dom,

How are you? I'm fine. I'm at home, of course, because of lockdown. I started my engineering course at Manchester University last year, but I'm not there now. I went to Manchester in October and I stayed in the student accommodation. We had lectures in the lecture rooms for three weeks, but after that, we had to stay in our accommodation because of Covid-19. I studied by computer. I wanted to go out to bars and join a basketball team, but I couldn't. Luckily, there were some cool students in my accommodation. I made some good friends and we had cool parties.

But now I'm at home. I'm still studying by computer. I have four hours of lectures every day and then I work on projects. Actually, it's quite good. We can do a lot of things by computer. I use different software programmes, read articles, and have discussions with the other students. I enjoy those discussions because I'm alone most of the time. Dad and mum are both at work all day. I can't leave my town or visit friends, so I work! I work much harder than I did at school!

I miss playing basketball, but I'm keeping active. I go jogging once a day. But I'm watching a lot of videos too.

I'm not going to Manchester before Easter, but I hope to go there after Easter. In the Easter Holidays, I'm going to work on a friend's farm in Wales. I don't know anything about farming, but it will be great to be somewhere different!

Hope you are well,

from James.

Reading comprehension test

1 James studies at university.

2 James went to lectures in the lecture rooms at Manchester university for weeks.

3 James wanted to play at university.

4 James watches on his computer for four hours each day.

5 After listening to lectures, James works on .

6 James goes every day.

LISTENING PART

1 - Look at the weekly planner. Listen to Alison and Emma talking. Answer the questions. There is one example.

[illegible]

- 1 On Mondays, Alison goes to the _____.
- 2 On Fridays, Alison _____ at home.
- 3 Alison hangs out with friends on _____.
- 4 Alison and her friends sometimes _____.
- 5 On Thursdays, Emma likes to make _____.
- 6 On Tuesday night, Emma is going to have a meal with _____.

2 - Look at the pictures of different rooms. Listen to speakers. Choose the best answer for each speaker. There is one example.

A



D



B



E



C



F



1. Speaker 1 is talking about room ____.
- 2 Speaker 2 is talking about room ____.
- 3 Speaker 3 is talking about room ____.
- 4 Speaker 4 is talking about room ____.
- 5 Speaker 5 is talking about room ____.
- 6 Speaker 6 is talking about room ____.